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January 30, 2020

Lynn Nakashima

Project Manager

Department of Toxic Substances Control
700 Heinz Avenue

Berkeley, CA 94710

Subject: University of California, Berkeley, Richmond Field Station Site
Final 2019 Groundwater Sampling Results Technical Memorandum
Site Investigation and Remediation Order I/SE-RAO 07/07-004, Section 5.16

Dear Ms. Nakashima:

Please find enclosed the Final 2019 Groundwater Sampling Results Technical Memorandum, dated January 30,
2020. Tetra Tech, Inc. was contracted to conduct groundwater sampling activities at the Richmond Field Station
Site as a follow up to the Field Sampling Workplan Phase I groundwater sampling events (November 2010
through April 2012) and pursuant to the Final Removal Action Workplan, Research, Education, and Support Area
and Groundwater within the Former Richmond Field Station Site, dated July 18, 2014,

This technical memorandum presents a summary of the data collected during the water level sampling events in
August 2018 and April 2019, and groundwater sampling event conducted in April 2019. A hard copy has been
delivered to the City of Richmond Public Library and the document is also available for public review at Building
478, Richmond Field Station.

If you have any questions or need further information regarding this submittal, please call me at
(ghaeti@berkeley.edu, 510-642-4848) or Alicia Bihler (abihler@berkeley.edu, 510-725-2528).

Sincerely,

Greg Haet, P.E.

EH&S Associate Director
Environmental Protection
Enclosure

cc: Bill Marsh, Edgcomb Law Group



